
APPLICATION ENCLOSED 
Enclosed in this month's HOLE NOTES is an application 
for membership in the Minnesota Golf Course Superinten-
dents' Association. If you know of someone interested in 
joining our organization, please pass it on. 

Our association offers many benefits to the superinten-
dent as well as his staff. As a member, this enables hirn 
to attend our monthly meetings at various golf courses 
throughout Minnesota and parts of western Wisconsin. 
This is an opportunity to play and view other golf courses, 
as well as meet and talk with other superintendents and 
their staff. This monthly newsletter is sent out keeping us 
abreast of developments in the golf course industry. We 
also host a three day educational conference the first 
week of December at the Sheraton Northwest in Brooklyn 
Park. The first day is devoted to recertification in both 
turf and aquatic pesticides. The second and third days 
are devoted to topics ranging from turf management by 
leading professors in turf, to motivational talks, to talks by 
local and national superintendents. In March we host a 
one day mini-seminar that has guest speakers such as 
golf course architects, golf pros, lawyers, turf professors, 
etc. 
Our association is a progressive organization that serves 
our members by keeping them informed of developments 
in the industry with a concern for the future of our golf 
courses. 

USGA Recommendations Regarding 
Hole Locations 

The USGA frequently receives requests for guidlines with 
respect to selection of hole locations on the putting greens, par-
ticularly during competitions. 

The USGA believes that many factors affect selection of hole 
locations. The first and most important is good judgment in 
deciding what will give fair results. Do not be tricky in locating 
holes. 

Following are specific points: 
(1) Study the design of the hole as the architect intended it 

to be played. Know the length of the shot to the green and how 
it may be affected by the probably conditions for the day — 
that is, wind and other weather elements, condition of the turf 
from which the shot will be played, and holding quality of the 
green. 

(2) There must be enough putting green surface between the 
hole and the front and the sides of the green to accommodate 
the required shot. For example, if the hole requires a long iron 
or wood shot to the green, the hole should be located deeper 
in the green and further from its sides than should be the case 
if the hole requires a short pitch shot. 

In any case, it is recommended that generally the hole be 
located at least five paces from any edge of the green. If a bunker 
is close to the edge, or if the ground slopes away from the edge, 
the distance should be greater, especially if the shot is more 
than a pitch. 

Consideration should be given to fair opportunity for recovery 
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